
3400 Sumner Boulevard, Raleigh, North Carolina 27616 • (919) 872-0800 

June 10, 2024 

FILED VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Ms. A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 

North Carolina Utilities Commission 

4325 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

Re: Duke Energy Progress, LLC and North Carolina Electric Membership 

Corporation’s Affidavits of Publication 

Docket Nos. E-2, Sub 1318 and EC-67, Sub 55 

Dear Ms. Dunston: 

Enclosed for filing in the above referenced dockets are Affidavits of Publication for 

the Public Notice related to Joint Application of Duke Energy Progress, LLC (“DEP”) and 

North Carolina Electric Membership Corporation (“NCEMC”) for a Certificate of  Public 

Convenience and Necessity to Construct a 1,360 MW Natural Gas-Fueled Combined Cycle 

Electric Generating Facility in Person County, North Carolina. DEP and NCEMC 

published notice in newspapers having general coverage in their service areas. These 

affidavits are in addition to those filed by DEP in these dockets on Thursday, June 6, 2024. 

In addition, pursuant to the Commission’s April 17, 2024, Order Amending Public 

Notice Mailing Requirement for NCEMC in the above-referenced dockets, attached please 

find the affidavit of publication for the Public Notice that was published in the June issue 

of Carolina Country magazine and delivered by U.S. Mail (postmarked no later than May 

24, 2024) to NCEMC’s consumer-members across the State in lieu of a separate mailed 

notice. 

By copy of this letter, I am forwarding a copy to all parties of record by electronic 

delivery. Should you have any questions, please contact me at (919) 875-3111. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Tim Dodge 

Tim Dodge 

Regulatory Counsel 

TD/sc 

cc: Parties of Record (via email) 

Enclosures 







AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION
Account # Order Number Identification Order PO Amount Cols Depth

140829 542689 Roxboro CPCN Public Notice Ad (Docket No. E-2, Sub 1318) Roxboro CPCN Public Not $6,352.32 3 10.18 in

Sharon CraftAttention:

North Carolina EMC
3400 Sumner Blvd
Raleigh, North Carolina 27616

sharon.craft@ncemcs.com

Copy of ad content
is on the next page

North Carolina                  }   ss
Mecklenburg County     }

Before the undersigned, a Notary Public of said
County and State, duly authorized to administer
oaths affirmations, etc., personally appeared,
being duly sworn or affirmed according to law,
doth depose and say that he/she is a
representative of The Charlotte Observer
Publishing Company, a corporation organized and
doing business under the laws of the State of
Delaware, and publishing a newspaper known as
The Charlotte Observer in the city of Charlotte,
County of Mecklenburg, and State of North
Carolina and that as such he/she is familiar with
the books, records, files, and business of said
Corporation and by reference to the files of said
publication, the attached advertisement was
inserted. The following is correctly copied from
the books and files of the aforesaid Corporation
and Publication.

4 insertion(s) published on:

04/18/24, 04/25/24, 05/02/24, 05/09/24

In Testimony Whereof I have hereunto set my hand
and affixed my seal on the 13th day of May,2024

Notary Public in and for the state of Texas, residing in
Dallas County

Extra charge for lost or duplicate affidavits.
Legal document please do not destroy!










